8/26/22 - Weekly Board Notes

Katie Graupman – Regarding Policy 2530.

SEE ATTACHED REVISED BOARD MEMO 8-26-22 KGRAUPMAN DOCUMENT.

Jeff Voeller - CHS 700 Wing HVAC Update:

Over the summer we have been working closely with the Mechanical Engineer and design team to work through details in the plan to replace the seven multi-zone units that serve the 700 wing of CHS. We will remove the seven units that service 6 or 7 rooms each and replace them with 36 smaller units. This will provide better individual climate control to each classroom, similar to systems that serve the majority of our schools.

We received our 65% drawings last week for review and the design team is working on completing the final drawings.

We anticipate having completed drawings in Early October and will put it out for bid in Mid-October. We hope to have a contractor selected so that we can get equipment ordered and have everything here ready to begin as soon as school ends in June.

Mike Nelson - Student Advisory Group (SAG) Bylaws Delayed:

At the July meeting, Trustees shared concerns about rewritten Student Advisory Group (SAG) bylaws that appeared to be misinformed and unclear. We've been attempting to get our advisors back together, but summer activities have gotten in the way. Next week, after teachers return, we will attempt to bring advisors together and address the Trustees' concerns. We hope to bring our student leaders together to provide a new revision soon after.

Mike Nelson - Continuous Improvement Plan (CIP) Development:

The State of Idaho requires each district to create a plan of improvement based on statewide metrics and their own goals. Our Cabinet leadership is currently reviewing student performance from the 2022 school year and trends in college and career preparedness to inform our goals, which must be posted on our website by October 1st annually.

We expect that our draft will be available for the September 12th meeting of the Board with the opportunity to address any areas of concern that may be identified. We are also providing an opportunity for community input through **Heather Somers'** family assessment newsletter in the coming days.

08/25/2022 - Current Enrollment Numbers Reports:

SEE ATTACHED ELEMENTARY & SECONDARY ENROLLMENT REPORTS DOCUMENTS.

Q &A Responses: (Cabinet responses to Trustee questions will be placed here and posted on the following Board Weekly Notes.)